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Statement by

the Republic of Slovenia

at the

35th Session of the UPR Working Group – Review of Grenada
Geneva, January 2020
Mr. President,

Slovenia would like to thank the delegation of Grenada for their presentation today.

We would like to provide with the following recommendations: 
1. Recommend to the authorities of Grenada to take dedicated measures to effectively address domestic violence, to increase awareness of and reduce the incidence of violence against women.

2. Recommend to appoint a Focal Point for the Responsibility to Protect (R2P Focal Point) – a senior level government official responsible for the promotion of mass atrocity prevention  and cooperation in this regard at the national, regional and international level. 

We believe that signing, ratifying and implementing all core instruments  of International Human Rights Law and International Humanitarian Law are of key significance. for every UN Member State. We would like to express sincere appreciation for the accession to the Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment in September 2019.
The Universal Periodic Review (UPR) of the Human Rights Council can play an important role in assessing each country’s institutional preparedness to protect human rights and prevent mass atrocities which is the primary responsibility of each state to protect  populations. The international community has the responsibility to encourage and assist countries in doing so.

Advance question:

· Could you please provide more information on the plans of establishing a national human rights institution in compliance with the Paris Principles?

Thank you.
